Stoke Orchard and Tredington Newsletter



Syringa in Spring—Photo April 24th 2022

May 2022

The Monthly Message

After the downs and ups of Lent and Easter, we now find ourselves in the month of May. We've had a few summery days already and are surrounded by birdsong, new leaves on trees, and lots of very pretty colourful flowers. New life and new beginnings, God's creation at its best! Well, at one of its best times, because I enjoy the countryside most of the time.

One way to enjoy the countryside is by walking. And if you find yourself at a loose end at some point this month, you may wish to investigate the leaflet about the Pilgrimage Walk from Tewkesbury to Stoke Orchard, Tredington, Deerhurst, and back to Tewkesbury. Some intrepid walkers tried it out in April and enjoyed their walk. The distance of 16 miles probably means that only seasoned walkers will complete the distance in one go, but the leaflet divides the routes in three parts. Rachel and I regularly walk from our home in Apperley to Tewkesbury, where we eat all the calories we lost on the walk back with a lovely meal somewhere, before then taking a bus home...! So we can vouch for the last part of the Pilgrimage Walk from Deerhurst back to Tewkesbury, which is flat and easy.

This month will see new life in church by way of a new service: Revd Kay Mundy has offered to host a family service in Apperley on Sunday 22nd May at 10am. This service is for families from all around the Benefice, so come along and try it out! More information will follow on the pew sheet. If you don't subscribe to this yet but would like to, please inform Vicky on vicky.fowkes@live.co.uk.

Also in May there will be the Benefice Communion service on Sunday 29th May at 10am at Deerhurst. At this service, Peter Remmer from Forthampton and I will share some of what we learnt at the

Prison Awareness Course we recently completed. It was a real eye opener, and we hope that you will come along to hear more.

If you are walking (part of) the Pilgrimage Walk, please let us know how it went!

Peace and blessings to you all,

Ilse

- 3rd April 9.30am Morning Worship at Tredington
- 10th April 9.30am Holy Communion at Stoke Orchard
- 14th April 7pm Maundy Thursday service at Deerhurst
- 15th April (Good Friday) 1pm Songs of Lament and Praise at Forthampton, 2pm Family activities and service at Tredington, and 2pm Service of Nails at Apperley
- 17th April Easter Day 9.30am Holy Communion at Tredington
- 24th April 10am Benefice service at Stoke Orchard (please note: different time from usual!)

A Request for help and Donations. Please.-TRUSSELL TRUST TEWKESBURY shopping list for food bank: We urgently need: Tinned Fruit, Tinned tomatoes, Instant Mash, Shampoo, Deodorants, Small jars of instant coffee, Tomato and Brown Ketchup.

As we are able to shop at places like Bookers, a monetary donation woud be much appreciated right now. BACS details are as follows: Tewkesbury Foodbank, sort code 30-91-87, account no 52870560

The Tredington News Pages

TREDINGTON & STOKE ORCHARD WI held an enjoyable social evening at their April meeting & were shown how to dye silk scarves by two members. There will be an opportunity for more members to try their hands at this skill if enough members want a separate occasion to do this. Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, May 10th at 7.30pm in Tredington Village Hall when the WI Resolutions will be discussed, and there will be an In-House Quiz. Visitors & new members are always welcome.

THE VILLAGE HALL IMPROVEMENT COMMITTEE held a happy & successful Bingo evening on Friday, April 1st in Tredington Village Hall. 19 people attended, and we made £176 profit. Many thanks to everyone who provided raffle prizes , & special thanks to Julie Stagg who wrapped all the prizes and was a superb caller for the evening.

We hope our next event will be a <u>Village BBQ on Saturday</u>, <u>July 23rd</u>. <u>More details to follow!</u>

TREDNGTON & STOKE ORCHARD GARDENING CLUB held their last talk in the Village Hall until October, in April. We now have visits to various gardens to enjoy. Our first visit is to <u>Little Malvern Court on Monday May 16th.</u> If members have not put their name down to attend, but would like to, please ring Diana Aldred on 01242 681255 as soon as possible. We are travelling in individual cars, but lifts may be available. The cost is £9 entry & £6 for tea & cake. The tour starts at 2pm but please try & arrive by 1.45pm.

<u>Please see the advert for the Gardening Club Trip to the National Arboretum on Saturday 25th June which is open to non Members.</u>

<u>Day trip to The National Arboretum in Staffordshire</u> This is open to non-members of the Gardening Club.

Tredington and Stoke Orchard Gardening Club have arranged a visit to the National Memorial Arboretum, Staffordshire on Saturday 25th June 2022 for Armed Forces Day, which is being opened by a member of the Royal Family.

A 34-seater Pulham's coach, with facilities on board, has been booked to pick up at 9.45am at Tredington Village Hall. Journey time is approximately 1.30 hours. The cost of the coach, based on it being full, is £14 each for gardening club members and £17 each for non-members.

The main Memorial is built upon a mound and the walls are inscribed with all the fallen since the Second World War, a most moving feature.

The Arboretum covers 150 acres with 25,000 trees and dotted around the area are over 500 memorials for the armed forces and many other services.

On this visit there will be regimental Bands playing and many side entertainments, fly past etc

If anyone has difficulty walking, there is a land train for £7.00 each to take you around the Arboretum stopping at many of the Memorials with a recorded description of each Memorial.

There is a large Restaurant with hot and cold food and drinks. You do not need to book a table just when you need something to eat/drink, just help yourself. Also there is a very interesting gift shop.

We will leave the Arboretum at 4.30pm from the main entrance.

We have several available seats so if anyone wishes to join us on the coach, please email robertstockwell@btinternet.com or telephone 07967 701454 with name and contact details. Many thanks.

We are sure you will have a most enjoyable day.

Jubilee weekend celebrations in our Parish



Thursday 2nd June 2pm – 4pm Afternoon tea dance at Stoke Orchard Community Centre.

Enjoy an afternoon tea dance with cake, tea, coffee and music and, all of your favourite classic dances.

We will be reaching out to the community for support with making bunting, cakes and raffle donations nearer the time. Please keep an eye on our Facebook page and notice boards at the hall for more information or contact us on email (below).

More information will be shared on the Stoke Orchard Facebook page and information in notice boards at the hall and shop, so please keep checking back for more information.

Saturday 4th June Jubilee celebration day at Stoke Orchard hall

We are holding a <u>whole day</u> of events for all the family to come along and enjoy. Including:

- Music Live singer at 3pm
- Food lunch time and evening
- Bouncy castle
- Face painting
- · Our bar will be serving drinks from lunch time
- Ice-creams
- 4:30pm The Derby will be on the big screen
- Evening Queens concert on the big screen
- · And more!

(subject to changes)

If you are interested in joining the Jubilee planning team please email events@stokeorchard.org. All of the events are ran by volunteers so any time that you can give will be much appreciated by our Parish.

STOKE ORCHARD & TREDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Councillors from 6th March 2021 are:-



Cllr Richard Chatham, Cllr Andrew Troughton, Cllr James Gilder, Cllr Alan McDonald, Cllr Phil Ternouth, Cllr Tim Juckes Contact Details – through the Clerk - Mrs Michelle Hinde S.O and T P.C. phone:-07763 250303

email-stokeorchardpc@gmail.com

Minutes of Past Meetings are to be found on the Parish Council Website.

Annual Parish Meeting—Tuesday May 3rd— 6.45pm Notice of Stoke Orchard and Tredington Parish Council Meeting

Due to Covid-19, following Government Guidance and changes in restrictions the next Parish Council Meeting will be live on Tuesday May 3rd to follow the Annual Parish Meeting.at the Community Centre, Stoke Orchard and will be held according to standard Parish Council Meeting regulations. The Council will continue the Clerks special Powers Facility invoked for Covid Regulations until all restrictions are lifted. The Full Minutes of the April Parish Council Meeting - available on—www.stokeorchardandtredington.org.uk

As a Parish Council we are very grateful to all concerned for the organisation of events for the 70th Anniversary of Her Majesty the Queen's Accession to the Throne. May we encourage you all to decorate the Villages in traditional style. Enjoy the Events.

NOTICE OF VACANCY IN OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR

Parish of Stoke Orchard & Tredington

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN

that due to the resignation of John Newton, a vacancy has arisen in the Office of Councillor for the Parish Council.

If by 11 May, 2022 (14 days excluding Dies Non, after the date of this notice) a request for an election to fill said vacancy is made in writing to the Returning Officer at the address below by TEN electors for the said Parish, an election will be held to fill the said vacancy, otherwise the vacancy will be filled by co-option.

If an election is called, it will take place not later than 15 July, 2022.

Dated 20 April, 2022

Sara Freckleton Returning Officer Council Offices Gloucester Road Tewkesbury Glos Gl 20.5TT

STOKE ORCHARD & TREDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL Annual Parish Meeting - Tuesday May 3rd.

Covid has caused us all so many problems and continues to

do so. On the next 5 pages is the Chairman's Annual report to the Parish Meeting. It is a requisite of that Annual Meeting and Covid has prevented the Council holding one for 3 years. It is a record of the work that has gone on within the Parish and around. We are situated in the centre of the JCS (Joint Core Strategy) area. Overall planning in our area is governed now, and in the future, by the Cheltenham, Gloucester and Tewkesbury local PAuthority Planning departments. We await the start of the Junction 10 rebuild between now and 2025, with that will come the next tranche of 25,000 residential units in the area. One thing still to be worked out is where the roads will go and what to do with both storm water and Foul water(sewage). When asked that question recently, local planners were at a loss to answer.

The Parish Council, though only consisting of 7 elected members will continue to do its best to maintain the quality of living in the Parish. We have now started to organise smaller Committees and Sub Committees to manage bot Council and Parish Work. The Community Speed Watch and Public Open Space, and Neighbourhood Development Plan are all sub committees of the Council and the Finance and General Purposes, Planning and Staff are Council Committees all to share the work.

Reports from our local Police and Tredington School were invited to attend the A.P. Meeting but sadly they find it possible to attend. However, the Police represented by Kam, our dedicated PCSO, attended the April Meeting and gave a report then. Full Reports from the Police and the School will be published on the Parish Council Website as will the School 's new very comprehensive Travel Plan. As a Council we welcome this plan and look forward to working with the school and County Highways who have promised support to achieve some of the suggested aims.

Stoke Orchard and Tredington Parish Council Chairman's Annual Report May 2022.

On the 16th March 2020 we received a directive that all face to face meetings of the Parish Council were to be suspended. All meetings from then on – and the directive also demanded that meetings were to be held on the usual regular basis – would be remote by Zoom or some other similar IT software. As usual, the Councillors had to provide the connection, I.T. equipment etc. and the expertise. Expertise in the early days that was somewhat lacking but we managed. However, to be fair, as a Parish we adapted very quickly and its was certainly work as usual in our little corner of this Sceptred Isle. Sadly, we did not get the same level of support from Borough or County Council who seemed to be at a loss as to how to handle work through the Pandemic period though they did have more Regulations..

Therefore, this is the first Annual Report since 2019, as our May Annual Parish Meeting will be the first for 3 years. So a quick recall to the 2019 Annual Report. The Speed Camera had just been delivered, we were still trying to resolve the problem of the Land at the Chapel which the owner, Mr Duncliffe, should have handed over in 2007, we were fighting to keep the last Perry pear tree on Pennycress Fields, and we hoped that somehow we could overcome the suggested £14,000 estimated cost for our Village Gateways. At the recent Community Action Evening, the Neighbourhood Development Plan had been launched and our PCSO Pippa Roberts had agreed to assist in starting a Community Speed Watch. The Community Shop had just reached the VAT threshold and it was hoped it might break even soon and the Tredington Village Hall Renovation Programme had just been completed. On more mundane matters, we were still fighting SevernTrent Water about the problems of sewage and the main Storm water pipe in Tredington that was collapsing in places and still causing flood problems in the middle of the Village and the Mill Lane Flooding in Stoke Orchard was under investigation by County Highways. We were still fighting the ever-increasing developments in Bishops Cleeve and the effect of Storm water on the Dean and likewise the Plans for

more houses in Cheltenham increasing flooding on the Swilgate. ENOUGH SAID – So what have we achieved in those three years.

Well despite Covid 19. We as a Parish, and yes, I mean all of us in both villages seem to have managed to get on with our lives very well. All this despite endless telephone calls to different authorities being answered with the usual, "Due to The Covid Pandemic our offices are closed at present, we will get back to you as soon as we can." So what have we done since the Last Annual Parish Meeting in May 2019?

We must start with the Orchard Stores and Amy's Coffee Shop.

- 1. During Covid The shop proved a lifeline for the Community.
- 2. Turnover has consistently more than doubled.
- 3. Parish Council have added an extension doubling the retails sales area.
- 4. Our little loss making shop has now turned into profitable business.

New storage unit and Car Park extension constructed at Community Centre.

- 1. Storage unit for internal storage for the main room.
- 2. External unit for Landscaping and maintenance equipment
- 3. Car Park Extension constructed to expand parking facilities up to 60 vehicles.
- 4. Landscaping with trees, hedges and fences installed by Community Volunteers.

Next came the Perry Pear Tree land on Balladine Crescent on the Pennycress Gardens.

- 1. Ownership of Land now formally transferred to the Parish Council and is now under our control as Public Open Space.
- 2. Site has been cleared and rough mown to remove rubbish and detritus.
- 3. Knee high fencing erected to prevent parking and other non-acceptable use.
- 4. Parish Council intends to plant shrubs/hedge on back line and a bench for Public use.

The 15-year long debacle over the land by the Chapel still continues – but.

- 1. Tewkesbury Borough Council have finally started action to finalise the problem
- 2. When complete, the Parish Council will take possession of the land as Public Open Space with Landscaping.

Playground rebuild and renovation at the Community Centre

- 1. New themed Playground at Community Centre.
- 2. Inclusive and accessible themed equipment.
- 3. Theme to act as a Memorial to all those who worked and trained at RAF Stoke Orchard.

Following PCSO Pip Robert's offer to organise a Community Speed Watch team at the 2019 Community Action Evening.

- 1. CSW now formed under a Sub Committee of the Parish Council under the supervision of Su Shorrock.
- 2. Regular group speed watch patrols using in both Villages under the support of the Local PCSO.
- 3. VAS now managed by the CSW who have also taken delivery of two new hand held speed cameras.
- 4. Village Gateways Scheme agreed by GCC Highways and to erected Summer '22.

New CGL – Community Company run as a "Company Limited by Guarantee" takes over day to day management of Community Centre.

- 1. The original committee that managed the running of the Community Centre have formed a new company.
- This company took back responsibility for the day to day management of the Centre in October following three years of Parish Council responsibility.

New Flood Level Gauges installed on the Dean and the Swilgate.

- 1. Provide 8 hourly recorded updates on flow level.
- 2. Provide 15-minute alarm levels during potential Flood events.

- Provide incontrovertible evidence that highly acclaimed Attenuation systems upstream of the Parish in Bishops Cleeve and Cheltenham are totally ineffective.
- The Borough Planning Department have been advised and are consulting the County Flood Department on future attenuation scheme designs.

SevernTrent Rising Main Renewal and Storm Water and Flood alleviation.

- Following the 22nd burst of the SevernTrent Sewer rising main in Tredington during February this year which resulted in many thousand gallons of raw sewage being pumped across the road and into the Highways drainage and thence to the Swilgate, Severn Trent have at last committed to renewal of the aging pressure pipe from the pumping station to the Motorway Bridge by April 2023.
- Furthermore, work to replace the damaged section of the 225mm Storm water pipe in Tredington was programmed to commence on April 11th2022. The Traffic Lights arrived and then removed – we still await commencement of work.
- 3. Meanwhile discussion on the long awaited renewal of the Bridge at Tredington over the Swilgate promised for 2008 by GCC county Highways has been resurrected by the Environment Agency.
- 4. New cross road pipes installed at the Airfield entrance at Stoke Orchard.

Work under progress.

- 1. GCC County Highways to complete work on cleansing and root cutting Road drains promised for Tredington and Stoke Orchard.
- 2. New Subcommittee about to take responsibility for all Public Open Space in Stoke Orchard.
- 3. Dean Brook to be regraded at exit of Public Open space and other remedial works around POS.
- 4. Planting of 420 trees around the Public Open Space. Undertaken by Volunteers (200 + already planted.)

5. Plan surge ahead for the new Pump track by the Muga, for benches and path ways and perhaps an outdoor keep fit path around the Public Open Space.

So as you see, the Parish Council and the various Organisations and Sub Committees and Volunteers in both villages have once again come up trumps, and as Chairman of the Parish Council I thank all those who have contributed to the happiness and well-being of the Community in both villages. So many take responsibilities for the clubs like the W.I. and the Gardening Club, the Committee who oversaw the improvements and renovations to the Tredington Church/ Village Hall, the fabulous work undertaken by the PCC in the preservation work on the world renowned wall paintings in Stoke Orchard Church.

Last year our Parish Clerk, Jules Owen, stepped down as Parish Clerk after a four-year period. During that time, she undertook a massive update in the legal and administration polices and statutory legal requirements. We thank her for her commitment to the Parish. Fortunately, we had already met her successor who during training two years back had acted as our deputy Clerk. We welcome Michelle Hinde into the role as Clerk and thank her for her obvious support and level of commitment of the Council.

I have to end with my personal thanks to each and every member of the Parish Council. We have face untold problems of Zoom, Teams, Webex and other software unknown two years ago. We have all provided our own computers, broadband, and other items at our own cost to make things work. But the main things we all provide is time, energy and our own peculiar knowledge from town planning to hedge-laying, from financial management to personnel and H.R. abilities. Sadly, due to pressure of work John Newton advised us of his retirement last week and we thank him for his considerable input. I hope that once more, someone will step up from the Community to help us maintain our level of commitment to the Parish.

Richard H Chatham.

Chairman Stoke Orchard and Tredington Parish Council



This is the April Community Centre Class Programme. Please check to before you travel if you are attending to ensure all classes are being held with the extra Bank Holidays and events going on.

Likewise please check Opening Hours for the Orchard Stores for the May opening Hours.

If you would like to book a class or a private hire, please contact booking@stokeorchard.org or the website www.stokeorchard.org

Monday	Zumba	Pilates		Yoga
(3)	09:30-10:30am	10:30-11:30am		7:30pm - 8:30pm
	michele.darnell@	GravityFitness@li		info@greentreey
	btinternet.com	ve.co.uk		oga.co.uk
Tuesday	Pilates	U3A Art	Kettlercise	Pilates
	09:30-10:30am	Appreciation 2pm	6:30pm-7.15pm	7.30-8pm
	pilatesbycharlott		tredtraining@out	tredtraining@out
	e@gmail.com		look,com	look.com
Wednesday	Bumps & Babies			Zumba
	Toddler Group			7.00pm-8.00pm
	09:30 – 11:00am			michele.darnell@
				<u>btinternet.com</u>
Thursday	Yoga		U3A Science 2-	Hatha Yoga
	10.30am-11.30am		4pm 7th April	7.30-8.45pm
	info@greentreey			sadiehawson@g
	oga.co.uk		3	mail.com
Friday	Pilates	Didirugby		
	09:30-10:30am	10.30 - 11.30am		
	GravityFitness@li	keith.smith@didi		
	<u>ve.co.uk</u>	rugby.com	3	
Saturday		Zumba		
		10:30–11:30am		
		michele.darnell@		
		btinternet.com		
Sunday	Kettlercise			
	09:00-10:00am			
	tredtraining@out			
	look.com		3	



Event planner May to July 2022

Sunday 8th May	Friday 13th May				
Car boot & Market 11:00 – 13:00	Quiz night From 19:30				
Thursday 2 nd June	Friday 3 rd June				
Trooping the colour afternoon tea 14:00 – 16:00	Car boot & Market 11:00 – 13:00				
Saturday 4th June					
Jubilee Celebration day					
Friday 17th June	Friday 8th July				
Pub night					
From 19:30	Bingo night From 19:30				

If you are interested in booking a stall at the monthly market or have any events questions please email events@stokeorchard.org. We are always looking for volunteers to support our events so please get in touch if you could be interested in getting involved.

For any private hire enquires please contact our centre Manager on booking@stokeorchard.org



Stoke Orchard and Tredington Parish Council Community Speed Watch



April update: What's been happening this month?

Our proposals for **Village Gateways** have been formally accepted by Highways. The company responsible for the production and installation are awaiting new materials which should arrive by the end of May. If all goes to plan, we hope to get the gates installed during the summer.

We have been successful in our bid to The Police Commissioners Fund for two speed guns. This means we will now be able to organise Speed Watch sessions more efficiently.

The children of Tredington school have produced the first set of characters to support our speed awareness and road safety campaign in the villages.

Look out for them on banners that will be attached to the school railings!

Please drive within the 30mph speed limit, and help to slow down other vehicles. Spread the word!



Railway Work leads to Road Closures.

Last month I advised everyone of the impending road closures every weekend until May 15th of the Bozards Lane Level Crossing. The terminology LEVEL crossing was somewhat misleading as it has been the most un-level crossing on the network for years That has changed and within a 6 week programme of track renewal between Ashchurch and Cheltenham, the track has been regraded to provide a much safer



crossing for all. In the days 30 years ago when British Rail changed Bozards from a manned crossing to automatic, we fought hard for a safety system for animals leading to cattle grids and animal pens. The cattle grids fitted with hedgehog ramps in case they fell in.

To accommodate workings of trains

at 100 MPH, the track had to be seriously cambered to allow for high speed. The work has now meant that while the camber is still there all four rails are on the same plane giving a smooth crossing. To achieve this ,the track was regraded for a long dis-



tance to make the change gradual. To be fair, it was a well oiled procedure removing the old track and ballast, relaying and regrading the new track including the replacement of the crossing in less than 48 hours. Weekend road closures are still in place to accommodate working elsewhere.

Decor by Makeover

Your home painting and decorating requirements undertaken

For a clean, tidy, efficient and friendly service phone Mike on

01684 291549 or 07972 057 889 mike.k2@btinternet.com





Making a home from home for **Older People** who have lived independently up till now and would like **Companionship** together with all their meals **Home Cooked** for them in a friendly and **Caring Environment**.

- Located in the heart of Tewkesbury near to the Abbey
- Large private rooms with kitchenette, ensuite shower room and living areas
- Home cooked communal dining for Lunch and Tea provided by the Housekeeper
- Safe and secure environment but residents can come and go as they please
- Everything included in one monthly cost affordable for most
- Communal air conditioned Sitting Room where the residents can meet up, chat and share in activities together

Regular accompanied outings for shopping, lunches, visits to places of interest and cafes.

01684 294308 - www.abbeyfield.com

49 Church Street, Tewkesbury, Gloucester GL20 5SN

Please see the list of Church Services on Tredington News Pages.

Priest in Charge	Revd Ilse Ferwerda	01452 780880	apperleypriest@gmail.com
Assistant Priest	Rev. Kay Mundy	01452 780634	therevkaymundy@gmail.com
Priest in Charge	Revd Ilse Ferwerda	01452 780880	apperleypriest@gmail.com
Church Warden	Tessa Mills	01684 216563	
Hon Associate Minister	Rev. Tom Curtis, Stonehills Tewkesbury,	01684 295298	
Reader - and Young People's Church	Mrs Vivienne Troughton Tredington, Tewkesbury	01684 293540	
Tredington Primary School	Head Teacher -Mrs Helen Pearce.	01684 293617	hpearce@glatrust.org.uk
Tredington Church Hall/ Village Hall	Frank Juckes	01684 292143	tredingtonvillagehall@gmail. com
Stoke Orchard Community Centre Bookings	Helen MacDonald	07437 533 132	info@stokeorchard.org

Recycling and Waste Collection Dates for **May**Stoke Orchard and Tredington. **Blue - Friday 6th Thursday 19th**

Green. Thursday 12th Thursday 26th

FLOWER Volunteers are needed to help with flowers and decorating Stoke Orchard Church, especially at Christmas, Easter and Harvest. No skill is required - just a love of flowers! Please contact Tessa Mills (Churchwarden) if you can help. Thanks! Tessa's contact number: 01452 780434

Tredington Flower Rota.

April 17 and April 24 Jane Chatham, April May 89—Karen Stewart.

T.Bus Timetable—										
Please note times shown are at Stoke Orchard Times at Tredington will differ by approx 3 minutes Tewkesbury to Bishops Cleeve										
Stoke Orchard, nr The Orchard	07:59	09:16	10:26	11:37	12:46	13:57	15:09	16:29	17:41	18:51
Bishops Cleeve to Tewkesbury										
Stoke Orchard, by St James's Church	07:14	08:39	09:49	10:59	12:09	13:19	14:29	15:44	17:04	18:14



typecraft

Your local one-stop shop for all print, design and mailing

brochures

invites

posters

flyers

order of services

banners

businesscards

andmuchmore...

01242 518191

www.typecraft.co.